Millersburg Town Council Meeting January 27, 2021

The regular monthly meeting of the Millersburg Town Council held on Wednesday, January 27, 2021 at 5:00 PM at the Millersburg Town Hall.

	In Attendance were: James Winkler Dean Smith Austin Turner Raymundo Rodriguez MacKenzie Taylor Ben Eldridge Matt King	Council Member Council Member Council Member Marshal Clerk/Treasurer Utility Superintendent Maintenance Director	
the first the second	Haley Hurst	Park Board President	\boxtimes

Convene: 5:00 PM - Jim Winkler called the meeting to order.

A motion was made by Jim Winkler to approve the minutes for Wednesday, January 8, 2020 The motion was seconded by Austin Turner and upon a voice vote was approved unanimously.

I. Water Superintendent

- There's been some discrepancy about whether the Town and the Millersburg Fire Station should be allowed to fill pools in the summer. Ben thinks for the year 2021, the Town or the Fire Station should not fill resident's pools. Reason being, is the water tower will be down for 60 days starting in April or May. Ben believes it is the Town's responsibility to protect the water service. If the Fire Station resumes filling pools off of our Town hydrants, they are in violation of the Town Water Ordinance. Ben will attend a meeting on February 22, 2021 to reach some sort of agreement with Toni about the issue.
- Ben had Jim look over and sign the documents to proceed with Dixon Engineer for the water tower project. Dixon will drain, clean, repair, and paint it.

II. Waste Water Superintendent

Ben said for a while there would be one day out of the week where the sewage water would have a
pink tint. Ben discovered the pinkish tint is paint coming from Arrow Industries. Ben
recommended to powerwash only one piece a day and to vaccum the powder.

III. Community Development

No Community Development Related Items.

IV. Maintenance Director

V. Marshal

Ray said there's no "no parking" signs up in front of the apartments on Maple Street. He would
like to put up new ones to hopefully grab attention of the people that live on Maple Street. Jim
approved this and told Ray to get with Matt about getting new signs.

VI. Park

• The ice rink was an epic fail. Dean went to fill up the ice rink and it was going well for about two minutes. Then, it all started leaking out. Through this trial and error, Ben, Dean, and Haley have come up with a way to make the ice rink successful for next year. ---> Kent Kauffman came to the meeting to discuss Little League and what their hopes are for the season. He explained that Robert Graber's team practiced on the west field and the Jr. High practiced on the east field. They were able to correlate together and never had any issues using their normal field to practice on. Kent mentioned that he would like to have concession stands set up when games were hosted. The Town would request a portion of the proceeds. These details can get worked out closer to time. Jim said Kent would need to contact the Health Department and write another letter plan of action for the COVID Pandemic for little league and concession stand to be inspected. Kent would like to reserve the ball diamond for April 15th through July 1st. Kent will keep in contact with Ben and

Millersburg Town Council Meeting January 27, 2021

MacKenzie to set dates. ---> Melissa Yoder called and asked if her husband could park his semi truck in the parking lot at the ball diamonds when he is home. All three council members agreed that he cannot park his semi truck in Cook Station Park. ---> Ben is trying to get the trailor that belongs to PFL out of the park. Austin Turner had some contact information and would pass that along to Ben.

VII. Clerk/Treasurer

MacKenzie presented the amending of the Salary Ordinance with Ray moving up to the Marshal's
position. This pay period also included Al's last pay check. The Salary Ordinance will need to be
amended again when Robert Roa, the new Deputy Marshal begins.

VIII Old Business

- Rick said the Town Hall progress has been delayed due to NIPSCO. Rick thinks they should be
 out in a week or two from today to get gas and electric set up.
- Johnathan (from TRIAD) mailed the CCMG to INDOT.
- The Comprehensive Plan rough draft will be done sometime in March. The team will get together
 and review it when it's done. Then, a public hearing will be set in April for the Comprehensive
 Plan.
- Rick wanted to know if the Council would like to include payment performace bond and insurance stick of liability. Rick said he can look into what smaller firms do. We may want to consider having an asbestos test done.

IX. New Business

No New Business.

Jim Winkler made a motion to pay bills. The motion was seconded by Dean Smith and upon a voice vote was approved unanimously.

Jim Winkler made a motion to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Dean Smith and upon a voice vote was approved unanimously.

Adjourn: 6:00

Attest:

Mackenzie Taylor Clerk Treasurer

James Winkler Council President